
NOTICE of PUBLIC HEARING  

Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination (PEID) 

Notice is hereby given to all residents, property owners, and sewer system users of the City of 
Bloomington, Illinois that a Public Hearing will be held on the third floor of the Government 
Center on March 18th, 2024 at 5:00 pm.  Please use the Front Street entrance and elevator to 
access the meeting location on the third floor. 

Under project’s L176803 and L176804 the City proposes the installation of approximately 4,480 
feet and 4,550 feet of new storm and sanitary sewer, respectively.  This Public Notice is to provide 
an opportunity for the public to provide comments on the City’s proposed construction.  The 
Project Summary and Preliminary Environmental Impacts Determination document provided by 
the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Illinois EPA) are available for review at the Clerk’s 
office in the Government Center, 115 E. Washington Street – Bloomington, IL 61701.  The 
document are also available on the City website at 
https://www.bloomingtonil.gov/departments/public-works/project-updates/locust-colton-cso-
elimination. The document contains information including the location, user rate impacts, and 
potential environmental impacts.  The estimated cost for the L176803 project is $5,189,000 and 
$5,585,000 for the L176804 project. 
 
This Notice is to provide access to the document and to satisfy Section 662.530 of the Illinois 
Procedures for Issuing Loans from the Water Pollution Control Loan Program from the Illinois 
EPA.  The document will be on file at the Government Center for 10 days after the Public Hearing 
to allow for public comment.  Written comments can be submitted to the City at 
engineer@cityblm.org or directly to Mr. Bill Jankousky at the Illinois EPA, Infrastructure Financial 
Assistance Section, P.O. Box 19276, Springfield, Illinois 62794-9276. 
 
Mayor and City Council 
City of Bloomington 
115 E. Washington St. 
Bloomington, IL  61701 
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